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	Comments


EDF Renewables (EDF) appreciates the opportunity to comment on the interconnection issues under consideration by ERCOT in Planning Guide Revision Request (PGRR) 067, and offers the following: 

The language in Section 5.9, Quarterly Stability Assessment, requires all re-power projects to be included in the quarterly stability assessment prior to synchronization.  Paragraph (2) of Section 5.9 states:

All-Inclusive Generation Resources that are not included in the assessment as described in this Section as result of the Interconnecting Entity (IE) failing to meet the prerequisites by the deadlines as listed in the table below will not be eligible for Initial Synchronization during that three month period.  The timeline for the quarterly stability assessment shall be in accordance with the following table:

	All-Inclusive Generation Resource Initial Synchronization Date
	Last Day for an IE to meet prerequisites as listed in paragraph (4) below
	Completion of Quarterly Stability Assessment

	Upcoming January, February, March
	Prior August 1
	End of October

	Upcoming April, May, June
	Prior November 1
	End of January

	Upcoming July, August, September
	Prior February 1
	End of April

	Upcoming October, November, December
	Prior May 1
	End of July


Because this PGRR may be approved by the ERCOT Board in October or December 2018, and be implemented on the first day of the month following ERCOT Board approval, any projects that are planning to synchronize before April 2019 would not be able to comply with this language because the quarterly stability assessment deadline would have passed.  To illustrate, if a project is on track to synchronize in October 2018, the quarterly stability assessment deadline would have been May 2018, well before this PGRR was filed.  The literal meaning of the language included would prevent that project from synchronizing until April 2019 at the earliest due to the quarterly stability assessment deadline requirements – a six month delay.  We believe this is an unintended consequence that needs to be addressed.
EDF has been discussing solutions with ERCOT to prevent this unintended delay of projects already well underway.  EDF suggests that the requirement to meet the quarterly stability assessment deadline be applicable to projects planning to synchronize in July 2019 or after.  This would put those projects on notice that they will have to meet the February 2019 QSA deadline, which is the first deadline that will not have passed at the time this PGRR may become effective.   
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